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2004-2005
School
Budget
Introduced

The 2004-2005 BoardofEducatkm
School Budget was introduced at a
meeting recently The total proposed
budget introduced is $44,185,421,
.m increase of $1,413,624 over last
war's approved budget The amount
to be raised by property tax will be
$32,564,229.'

II the budget is approved by voters
in the school board elections held on
April 20, there will be an increase of
SIX points in the school portion of
property taxes. It the voters reject the
budget, it will be up DO the Borough
Council to cut or pass the budget.

Last year the school portion ofthc
property tax bill was 2.247 per SI00
of assessed value of a home. The
average assessed value of a home
Hi Nouih ri.untickl is M l/,2.">() .mci
the school portion of the tax bil!
$2,634.61. The six point increase in
school raxes will result in an ini I

1 35 [XT average
household. The proposed 2004-2005
sihool budget can Ix: found on page
9 (it the Oka

A public hearing will be held on
Monday, March 29 at 8 p.m in the
gymnasium of Roosevelt Adminis-
tration before a vote is taken on
the budget. The public is welcome
10 attend that meeting, BO ask ques-
tions .wd to express their support
or objections before .1 vote on the
budget is taken.

In addition DO the budget, voters
will elect three school board candi-
dates, who will serve tor three ;

Tim year the choice tor voters will
Ix very easy since board incumbents
are running unopposed. The three
board members running this year
arc Board President Pio Pennisi, Steve
Bohn and Terr) Alexa, who was ap-
pointed to till the seat vacated when
Dawn feffcrys resigned List year.

Former Borough Clerk
Bill DeSabato, Dead at 82

A SPHS freshman skateboarding in the high school hallway (which is
against school policy), crashed into an exterior door near the gym.
The student's arm went through the glass, leaving a gaping hole in
the door and cutting the students wrist. He was taken to an area
hospital, treated and released. The accident occurred just before the
National Honor Society induction ceremony. Guests were re-routed
to doors on the other side of the auditorium.

Sewer Fees to Increase
Residents u ill notice a $50 increase

in their annual sewer bill. The asses-, -
ment will be noted on the next bills
sent ro homeowners.

The mcrease'i'n Ices is due to an
increase from the Plainfield Are.)
gional Sewage Authority (PARSA

According to Borough Adminis-
trator Glenn Cullcn, this is not a
tax. but a utility tee, which is set b\
PARSA and then passed on to home-

owners. All fees collected are put into
a separate fund and accounted for in
accordance with the law.

A legal notice, which appeared m
last week's Observer, amended the

codes in South Plainfield. A
public hearing will Ix held on Mon-
day, March 29 at 7 p.m. in Bon
Mall to officially pass Sewer Ordi-
nance £1654! The public is invited
ro attend and ask questions.

SPHS Grads are the Real Winners at Auction

It's always fun to win! A happy acution goer displays his prize.

Story/photos by Patricia Abbott

The March 13 South Plainfield
High School Project Graduation
auction raffle iias become a favorite
night out for man) over the past
the years. Those lucky enough to
obtain rick'.'ts were lined up outside
the door well before previews began.
1 sperienced "auction-addicts" loaded
down with goodies and wallets lull of
cash were ready to party

Over 30 parents worked as volun-
teers from set up to clean up. Fifteen
senior students were kept busy run-
ning prizes to the lucky winners.
Ellen Melanson .\nd Pat Anderson
have been chairing the event since its
inception. Project Graduation 2004
tickers were sold out days m advance,

oximareh 485 people attended.
itinuedonp

South Plainfield has lost one of its
life-long residents who spent most
his life serving the borough. Bill Dc-
Sabato, 82. known throughout the
town as a well respected man, died
last Friday afternoon at his home.

Bill was the second Borough Clerk
in South Plainfield and held that po-
sition tor almost 25 years. He also
served as borough administrator for
10 years. During those wars, he set
a very high standard for those who
followed in his footsteps He was al-
ways there to guide, help and teach
many of the newly elected officials,
both Republican and Democratic,on
what their duties and responsibilities
were. Everyone who spoke of Bill's
long career at Borough Hall agreed
that he treated everyone equally, no
matter what their party affiliation,
and always conducted himself in a
highly professional manner.

Rill officially retired as clerk in
iyiio, but lie WJA alwayi available
ro those who followed him, giving
advice and answering questions. He
continued to attend council meet-
ings tor years after his retirement.

Bill was very active in the Repub-
lican Part)' and served as bon
councilman from 1952 until 1955.
He also ran unsuccessfully for
Middlesex County freeholder.

He was an Army veteran, sen ing
during World War II, and was the
recipient ot a Bronze Star. H.
a member of the American legion
C'haumont Post 245 and Veterans of

William DeSabato

Foreign Wars Memorial Post 6~r>,5..
In 1985 he was honored by be-

ing chosen as Honorary Labor Day
Parade Grand Marshal. He was also
a member of the South Plainfield
Volunteer Fire Department and the
South Plainfield Exempt Firemen's
Association.

"Bill embodied ill the good things
South Plainfield embodies. He was
a tn; v:>r. a
tireless volunteer and a caring public
sen ant. H

.ill the wav b.:. early
1950\ when he was a member
Borough Council, and it continued
until now when he remained a
in our organization — 50 vears later.

clped make South Plainfield a
better place and we will miss him
dearly," commented Republican
Chairman Bob !•

Riley School Father's escorted their daughters for an evening of danc-
ing sponsored by the PTA. See page 12 for more photos.


